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Question 

 

Will the Minister advise how many feasibility studies or reviews have been undertaken since 2017 on the 

former States of Jersey Police Headquarters site at Rouge Bouillon, providing the following details for any 

such study – 

  

(a) the start date and completion date; 

(b) the objectives; 

(c) the department or section undertaking the study; and 

(d) the outcome; 

  

and will he further advise whether any such studies are currently ongoing and, if so, provide the above 

details, where available, for any such ongoing studies? 

  
 

Answer 

 

 

The Justice and Home Affairs Department conducted a feasibility study which commenced in January 

2020 and ended in February 2021, the objective of the study was to support the selection of an appropriate 

site for a combined fire and ambulance station, considering historical incidents of fire and emergency, and 

a response time study.  The outcome of the study identified the site at Rouge Bouillon, which comprises 

of both the current Fire Station and Headquarters of the State of Jersey Fire and Rescue Service and the 

Former Police Headquarters as the preferred site for a combined fire, rescue and ambulance station. 

 

The St Helier Town Schools Review commenced in March and will be completed in June. The objectives 

of the review are to recommend the optimal distribution and school size of the St Helier primary school 

estate, with a view to informing the future use of the Rouge Bouillon Fire Rescue and former Police 

headquarters site. The review is being undertaken by officers from Jersey Property Holdings with external 

Primary school provision consultants on behalf of Children, Young People, Education and Skills and 

Justice and Home Affairs Department. 

 

 

 

 


